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04/02/25 PH 
Regeneration & 
Growth 

Councillor 
Camilleri 
 

Mansfield District Council received a £2.994 million 
allocation from the then Conservative Government’s 
Towns Fund for the 2021/22 period, and planning 
approval for the redevelopment of Berry Hill Park 
was granted on December 18, 2023. The total 
estimated project cost is £3.23 million, with the 
remaining funding coming from Mansfield District 
Council. Despite repeated assurances from the 
Council that work on the new café and recreational 
facilities would kick off immediately, we have yet to 
see any progress. Considering the significant rise in 
construction costs since these funds were allocated, 
could the Cabinet Member please provide an 
explanation on how these increased costs will have 
impacted on the development and could he provide 
us with a definitive start date for the project and an 
expected completion timeline? 

Accepted   



04/02/25 PH 
Regeneration & 
Growth 

Councillor 
Wright  

At the meeting of the Full Council on September 
17th, 2024, I asked the Portfolio Holder for 
Regeneration two straight forward supplementary 
questions, questions, in my view, questions he 
should have known the answers too. 
Rather unsurprisingly the portfolio holder resorted to 
promising me two written responses.  
The council's constitution states:- 
3.04.9.5 Response An answer may take the form of:  
(a) a direct oral answer;  
(b) where the desired information is in a publication 
of the Council or other published work, a reference 
to that publication; or  
(c) where the reply cannot conveniently be given 
orally, a written answer circulated to the questioner 
and all other members of the Council.  
(d) a member to whom a question is put may decline 
to answer the question.  
My question is:- 
Why did I have to send two reminders and wait SIX 
weeks for my two responses? 

Accepted   

04/02/25 PH Environment 
and Leisure 

Councillor 
Wright  

Will the Portfolio for the Environment update council 
as to when the large hole in the perimeter wall of 
Titchfield Park, damaged during Storm Babet in 
October 2023 will be repaired? 

Accepted Withdrawn at 
the Council 
meeting.  
Question 
answered in 
Overview & 
Scrutiny  
Place 
(28.1.25) 



04/02/25 PH 
Regeneration & 
Growth 

Councillor 
Wright  

At the Full Council of 16th July 2024, you gave a 
response to a question put by Cllr Moxon, regarding 
the empty former Wilko's store.As part of your reply 
you said:-"The Council currently leases the car park 
immediately above the store and is currently holding 
over on the existing lease, with notice being served 
to terminate and to seek a new lease at a lower rent. 
Rent and lease negotiations have been requested 
without response to date".My question: -In view of 
the Walkden Steet multi-story car park still being 
closed until further notice and with no obvious sign of 
repairs being carried out, can the Portfolio Holder for 
Regeneration update council on the current situation 
re the lease of the surface car park above the former 
Wilko's store known as Clumber Street car park? 

Accepted   

 


